Town of Stonington

K-12 School Building Committee

December 10, 2007

The K-12 School Building Committee held a regular meeting on December 10, 2007, in the Library Classroom of the Stonington High School.

Present:  Deane Beverly, Curt Krushinsky, Gail MacDonald, Peter Manning, John O’Brien, Joanne Rodriguez, Kathy Sanford, Paul Sartor and invited guest Bill King.
Absent:  Mike McKee
(1)  Call to Order/Approval of Minutes


Paul Sartor, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.  He reviewed minutes from the meeting held on November 13, 2007.  A motion was made by Gail MacDonald, seconded by John O’Brien, and it was voted to approve the minutes as distributed.

(2)  Correspondence


Frank Connelly has submitted a request for a new or improved speaker system for the high school to address needs.

(3)  Gilbane Report

Punch List


Gilbane has reviewed the remaining Punch List items for Ferguson and assessed a cost for each item.  Work is underway to finalize these values.

Cost Report

Approximately $20,000 under budget.  Discussion on miscellaneous lighting revisions and additional security cameras.  Items were tabled until next month after actual amount has been determined.  
A motion was made by Gail MacDonald, seconded by John O’Brien, and it was voted to proceed with expending funds necessary (approximately $20,000) for lighting improvements already discussed and requested by Frank Connelly.  The school district will review options for a sound systems and the Committee will discuss at its next meeting.

Changes


All cost reports have been closed out.  Pond work has been completed except for the revised weir in the manhole estimated at $3,000.  

(4)  Fletcher Thompson Report/Elementary School Study


The Committee reviewed Option A3 (address and upgrade code issues included in A1 and A2 and add energy efficiency components, indoor air quality, and integrate new technology) in detail.  
Curt Krushinsky and Peter Manning walked through Deans Mill Elementary School to identify the scope of the project and concerns of code officials.  Bill King noted that significant funds were appropriated several years ago for a lighting project. The Committee discussed the following for West Vine Elementary School, West Board Elementary School and Deans Mill Elementary School:

· Fire and safety code issues, and sprinkler systems. 

· Construction costs.

· Soft costs and escalation of costs

· Technology requirements. 

· Furniture and equipment. 
· Asbestos abatement.

Estimated Summary of Costs:
West Vine Elementary School $8,000,217 - $319/s.f.
West Broad Elementary School $3,647,000 - $91 /s.f. 

Deans Mill Elementary School $14,568,413 - $243/s.f.
Paul Sartor stated it is very important to have details and specifics as to how the proposed changes will meet the needs of students.  Based on the Committee’s recommendations, numbers will be updated.  Paul Sartor suggested that the Committee meet at Deans Mill Elementary School in January.  He also asked John O’Brien if an analysis on the Town’s bond debt could be prepared to determine the financial impact of this project.  

(5)  Invoices


None.

(6)  Adjournment

The next meeting of the K-12 School Building Committed will be January 14, 2008 at Deans Mill Elementary School.  There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9 p.m.

Submitted by,

___________________________                                 ___________________________
Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                  Paul Sartor, Chairman
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